Title: CCTV in Classrooms
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: CCTV & optical surveillance
The Information Commissioner has received enquiries from individuals regarding CCTV in classrooms, and in particular, about an organisation called Classwatch. In essence Classwatch are marketing a technology; it is for schools to decide whether their use of such a system is proportionate and reasonable.


Line to take
The ICO advises that: Schools seeking guidance on this issue should consult our CCTV Code of Practice. This makes it clear that organisations will have to consider very carefully whether use of any surveillance system is necessary to address a pressing need, such as public saftey and crime prevention; whether it is proportionate to the problem it is designed to deal with, whether it is justified in the circumstances and whether people know it is going on.

We recognise that CCTV surveillance is a sensitive issue, particular when children are involved. For that reason, schools should consult parents when making any decision to use such a system.
